PMG Brennan updates employees on business
July 2, 2019 — Postmaster General Megan J. Brennan’s latest “Business Focus” video updates USPS employees on service improvements, efforts to develop a 10-year business plan for the organization and other topics.
The Postal Service’s latest data trends show improvements in on-time performance, Brennan reports. The organization is using this information to drive process improvements and to deliver more predictable service for customers.
“Our business depends on meeting the rising service expectations of our customers,” she says.
Delivering excellent service will also help the organization be competitive at a time when other shippers are competing for packages that are entered at a local Post Office and delivered to customers’ homes — also known as “last-mile volume,” a longtime advantage for USPS.
“We’re not going to concede any business. We’ll continue to compete, and we’ll best position the Postal Service for growth by providing customized solutions, competitive pricing and consistent, reliable service,” Brennan says.
The Postmaster General also discusses employee safety; the latest quarterly financial results; and her recent testimony before the U.S. House Oversight and Reform Committee, where she discussed the urgent need for postal reform legislation and a better pricing system.
Additionally, Brennan updates employees on a 10-year business plan that the USPS Board of Governors is developing to provide the organization with a long-term financially sustainable business model.
The plan will focus on key public policy questions, including what universal services USPS should provide and how to pay for those services.
While the plan is being developed, the Postmaster General asks all employees “to stay focused on continuing to provide the secure, reliable and efficient service that every American has come to expect.”
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